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Bernard Fensterwald, Jr., Esq. 
Fensterwald and Associates 
2101 L Street, N.W. 
Washington, D. C. 20037 

Dear Mr. Fensterwald: 

This is in response to your request to all Field 
Offices of the FBI for information pertaining to Jene Rene 
Souetre, aka Michael Mertz, aka Michael Roux. 

Please be advised that only five Field Offices; 
New York, Dallas, San Antonio, Houston and Washington Field 
Office; contained information pertaining to the subject of 
your request. Enclosed are 17 pages of material from those 
Field Offices. 

Excisions were made from this material in order to 
protect materials which are exempted from disclosure by the 
following subsections of Title 5, United States Code, Section 
552: 

(b)(1) Information which is currenity and pro-
perly classified pursuant to Executive 
Order 12065 in the interest of the 
national defense or foreign policy; 

(b)(7) investigatory records compiled for law 
enforcement purposes, the disclosure of 
which would: 

(C) constitute an unwarranted invasion of 
the personal privacy of another person; 

(D) reveal the identity of an individual 
who has furnished information to the 
FBI under confidential circumstances 
or reveal information furnished only 
by such a person and not apparently 
known to the public or otherwise 
accessible to the FBI by overt means. 
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Bernard Fensterwald, Jr., Esq. 

You will note that whenever page(s) have been withheld 
in their entirety a sheet has been substituted listing the number 
of page(s), the identity of their location within the file, and 
exemptions under which they were withheld. When a deletion is 
made from the enclosed pages, the appropriate subsection exempting 
that information is noted opposite the deletion. 

Also some documents which originated with or contained 
information provided by other Government Agencies were referred 
to those agencies for consultation or direct response to you. 

Documents from the enclosed files which were previously 
processed in the Headquarters file and released to your client, 
Mr. J. Gary Shaw, in Civil Action Number 80-1056 were not processed 
in the enclosed files. Should you desire another copy of the 
Headquarters release, let us know and a copy will be forwarded 
to you. 

Sincerely yours, 
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James R. Hall, Chief 
Freedom of Information-
Privacy Acts Section 

Records Management Division 
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